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LADPC: Local Alcohol and Drug Planning Committee  
June 9th, 2022 
8:00-8:42 AM 

Virtual: Teams (Video or Call in) 
In-Person: Great Circle Recovery, 1011 Commercial Street, NE, Suite 110, Salem, OR 97301.  Recorder: Sara Taylor 

Attendees:  Ray Wilson    Wendy Holihan    Cleo Freauf      Angelica Palomino-Lopez      Sandi Butler    Carlos Texidor Maldonado 

                      Josh Lair      Jill Dale        Eric Rasor 

Staff:            Teri Morgan   Ann-Marie Bandfield       Ryan Matthews     Jeff Good     Diana Dickey    Jannette Criswell      Sara Taylor (R)  

Guests:    Laura Allen      Jennifer 

Agenda Item  Notes 

Review & approve previous minutes Minutes from 5/17/22 LADPC Meeting approved as written. 

Allow time for Great Circle to review 
their program and any plans for 
expansion. Do they wish to become a 
member of LADPC? 
 

 
Starting to work more out in Grand Ronde. 
People start out seeking heroin, but now 60-70% of users are seeking out fentanyl. Many people think it’s less 
dangerous because than heroin since they are smoking rather than injecting it.  
Great Circle is educating people around “never use alone,” helping educate of the dangers of fentanyl, and 
unboxing the myths. 
Thrill-seekers are aware of the risks of fentanyl but they like the thrill.  
 
When it comes to becoming an LADPC member, Great Circle would like to remain a community partner but 
cannot commit to be a member. 
 

BHRN Grant  
The BHRN grant process is funding that came out of Measure 110 (the decriminalizing of substance use 
treatment related criminal offenses). The Marion County Region submitted 6 applications with a total of $26 
million. We were awarded $20 million so not everything submitted will be funded. 
We had our 1:1 meeting with the BHRN grant committee where we got to hear the line-by-line funding 
concerns and issues that came out of OUR MCHHS proposal. The concerns and issues are largely related to 
capital purchases of homes or properties. We proposed two $1.1 million homes (one transitional home for 
youth and one for veterans). Those will not be funded through the BHRN grant. They also asked for further 
clarification on the other pieces that we have been working on for our next meeting. I have no concerns. 
June 20th- everything needs to be turned in and then we get the approval and receive our funding.  
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For our next LADPC meeting, we should have everything approved. This committee can help with identifying 
and setting up a path to help with community-based organizations and partnerships. Let’s focus on the 
underserved populations in our community. 
Things for the committee to think about: 
How can we get a referral pathway from people’s trusted sources to help connect them with our services?  
What’s the best use of these dollars in our community? 
We’re also adding 14-17 FTE and 24/7 coverage of addiction recovery mentors that can be community focused. 
How do we attract the workforce for the funding we’ve received? Recruitment strategies? 
 

Update on progress of adolescent 
treatment sub-committee (includes 
possible new program at the old 
Hillcrest site) 

 
Someone purchased the entire Hillcrest property and there is talk about putting in a comprehensive treatment 
facility (Adolescent? Adult? Combination?). 
Diana emailed the main contact she found in the permit application through the City of Salem, but it may just 
be an investor, not the provider. She has not heard back. 
 
Tim Murphy mentioned interest in an adolescent day treatment once their dust settles. 
Bridgeway had a wonderful open house! 
 
Caroline Cruz is going to request some information to see if any tribes are interested in a residential 
component for youth. That would be great to have a residential facility along with day treatment for those who 
can’t make it home at night! 
 

Inquiry to see if Laura Allen, Clinical 
Supervisor, Salem Comprehensive 
Treatment Center (or a designee) 
wish to join LADPC 

 
She does! Sara will send her the application to fill out.  

Update on opening of His place - Teri Making improvements to the grounds, getting fire inspections, and finalizing application for certificate of 
approval.  
We purchased 2 homes in Woodburn on 1 acre of land for fathers with children 0-5 years old. It will be 
mirrored after Her Place. 
 

Update on state of Fentanyl in the 
area 

Everyone is seeing the same thing: the age of people coming in is getting younger and younger. It’s getting 
really scary. 

Ideal Options is doing the Micro Initiation when dealing with fentanyl and it’s been highly successful. 

Great Circle is using the Macro Induction Approach to help during the withdrawal by providing comfort and 
support.  It’s worked really well so far for younger patients.  
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Macro vs. Micro: Micro is the standard way of doing the induction. They’re in an overnight setting. Macro 
forces them into withdrawal. They’re uncomfortable for about 30 minutes but they come out to the other side 
quicker. 

Diana: OHA sent out information to schools about how to access Narcan. It would be nice to have Narcan part 
of school’s first aid kit. Middle schools are having difficulty accessing it.  

Cleo: We have graduations coming up, so we are seeking referrals to fill the opening spots.  

Carlos: Bridgeway has been talking more about day treatment and putting together a proposal. We should 
have a big update after summer break. 

Eric: Success story! We had a young lady get her child back and moved out into her own place 2 weeks ago. 

Great Circle: We’re getting a shower/laundry truck coming in September that will park in the parking lot. We’re 
also expanding our building! Our Portland site is under construction! 

Jill: If any of the MAT programs that have the bandwidth to help train physician assistants, they’re looking for 
placements. Please reach out to Jill.  
 

Adjourn 
8:42 

Next Meeting:  September  


